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be available in accordance with §§ 0.441 
through 0.470 of this chapter. 

[62 FR 10472, Mar. 7, 1997] 

§ 2.943 Submission of equipment for 
testing. 

(a) The Commission may require an 
applicant to submit one or more sam-
ple units for measurement at the Com-
mission’s laboratory. 

(b) In the event the applicant be-
lieves that shipment of the sample to 
the Commission’s laboratory is imprac-
tical because of the size or weight of 
the equipment, or the power require-
ment, or for any other reason, the ap-
plicant may submit a written expla-
nation why such shipment is imprac-
tical and should not be required. 

[39 FR 5919, Feb. 15, 1974, as amended at 48 
FR 3621, Jan. 26, 1983; 63 FR 36599, July 7, 
1998] 

§ 2.944 Software defined radios. 

(a) Manufacturers must take steps to 
ensure that only software that has 
been approved with a software defined 
radio can be loaded into the radio. The 
software must not allow the user to op-
erate the transmitter with operating 
frequencies, output power, modulation 
types or other radio frequency param-
eters outside those that were approved. 
Manufacturers may use means includ-
ing, but not limited to the use of a pri-
vate network that allows only authen-
ticated users to download software, 
electronic signatures in software or 
coding in hardware that is decoded by 
software to verify that new software 
can be legally loaded into a device to 
meet these requirements and must de-
scribe the methods in their application 
for equipment authorization. 

(b) Any radio in which the software is 
designed or expected to be modified by 
a party other than the manufacturer 
and would affect the operating param-
eters of frequency range, modulation 
type or maximum output power (either 
radiated or conducted), or the cir-
cumstances under which the trans-
mitter operates in accordance with 
Commission rules, must comply with 
the requirements in paragraph (a) of 
this section and must be certified as a 
software defined radio. 

(c) Applications for certification of 
software defined radios must include a 
high level operational description or 
flow diagram of the software that con-
trols the radio frequency operating pa-
rameters. 

[70 FR 23039, May 4, 2005] 

§ 2.945 Sampling tests of equipment 
compliance. 

The Commission will, from time to 
time, request the responsible party to 
submit equipment subject to this chap-
ter to determine the extent to which 
subsequent production of such equip-
ment continues to comply with the 
data filed by the applicant (or on file 
with the responsible party for equip-
ment subject to notification or a Dec-
laration of Conformity). Shipping costs 
to the Commission’s laboratory and re-
turn shall be borne by the responsible 
party. 

[61 FR 31046, June 19, 1996] 

§ 2.946 Penalty for failure to provide 
test samples and data. 

(a) Any responsible party, as defined 
in § 2.909, or any party who markets 
equipment subject to the provisions of 
this chapter, shall provide test sam-
ple(s) or data upon request by the Com-
mission. Failure to comply with such a 
request within 14 days may be cause for 
forfeiture, pursuant to § 1.80 of this 
chapter, or other administrative sanc-
tions such as suspending action on any 
applications for equipment authoriza-
tion submitted by such party while the 
matter is being resolved. 

(b) The Commission may consider ex-
tensions of time upon submission of a 
showing of good cause. 

[63 FR 36599, July 7, 1998] 

§ 2.947 Measurement procedure. 

(a) The Commission will accept data 
which have been measured in accord-
ance with the following standards or 
measurement procedures: 

(1) Those set forth in bulletins or re-
ports prepared by the Commission’s Of-
fice of Engineering and Technology. 
These will be issued as required, and 
specified in the particular part of the 
rules where applicable. 
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